"And this is the commandment we have from Him, that the one who loves God should love his brother also." 1 John 4: 21

Sunday - October 9, 2022

The Things Above ...

Kayli and I have bittersweet news that we would like to share. Frankly, I have been struggling to capture the right words but here it is: I have accepted a job offer in Piggott, AR, to become the preacher at the South Thornton Church of Christ. This certainly has not been an easy decision. Words fail to express the love and gratitude we have for you all. The congregation here has been unimaginably good to us from our first day with you. We have thoroughly enjoyed every moment and are so thankful for this work we have had the privilege of being involved in. The Lord granted us such a blessed first work in ministry! Here are a few factors as to why we accepted this position. Piggott, AR, is approximately 30 minutes from both Kayli's family and mine. This was a huge factor because we have greatly missed being close to our family. Also, this position provides the opportunity to preach full-time, which has always been my long-term goal in ministry. All of this has happened much more quickly than we anticipated. However, fruitful ministry opportunities that bring us nearer to our family do not present themselves often. We are excited about what lies ahead, but it comes with the hurt of knowing we are leaving such a wonderful place with people we love dearly. Our final Sunday before the move will be December 11th and we remain fully committed to our work here until then. An article cannot fully communicate our deep gratitude and affection for you all so we look forward to expressing this more fully in the days ahead. We greatly desire to maintain our friendships, connections, and partnership here even after this transition takes place. We thank the Lord that He saw fit to let us know, love, and serve with His people at Fairgrounds Road. All glory to Him!